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WRITTEN STATEMENT OF CONDITIONS

The City of North Richland Hills received this plat on October 19, 2023. The Development Review 
Committee reviewed this plat on October 31, 2023. The following represents the written statement of the 
conditions for conditional approval of the plat. The applicant may submit a written response and revised 
plat that adequately addresses each condition.

1. There are revisions and corrections required in the owner’s certificate, and these are noted on 
the marked-up copy of the plat. These should be updated as appropriate. NRH Subdivision Regulations 
§110-331 (Requirements for all plat drawings – metes and bounds description)

2. Provide a minimum of two sets of NAD83 State Plane coordinates (GRID, not surface) on the plat 
perimeter. NRH Subdivision Regulations §110-333 (Requirements for all plat drawings – metes and bounds description)

3. Change the lot and block designations to Lot 5 Block 1 on the drawing, the title block, and other 
relevant instances. This change will continue the sequential numbering of lots in the Hewitt 
Heights plat area. NRH Subdivision Regulations §110-331 (Requirements for all plat drawings – lot and block numbering)

4. Add the label Lot 5 Block 1 to the lot on the drawing. NRH Subdivision Regulations §110-331 (Requirements for 
all plat drawings – lot and block numbering)

5. Add a 7.5-foot wide utility easement adjacent to the rear property line and east property line. NRH 
Subdivision Regulations §110-331 (Requirements for all plat drawings – easements)

6. Verify the recording information noted for Block A Hewitt Heights. City records suggest this area 
was originally part of a Hewitt Estates plat recorded in Volume 388-O Page 314 (recorded July 14, 
1953). NRH Subdivision Regulations §110-331 (Requirements for all plat drawings – adjacent properties)

DESIGN PRINCIPLES

The following comments represent suggested modifications to the plat drawing based on general NRH 
design principles and standard practices in city planning. While conformance to these principles is not 
required by the subdivision regulations, the applicant is encouraged to include these modifications as part 
of the revised plat. 

1. Add the City case number near the bottom right corner of the drawings (Case PLAT23-0054).

2. Informational comments. These comments are informational only and do not need to be added 
to the drawing.

a. An engineered grading plan must be included with the building permit application.

b. The developer will be responsible for any water and sewer impact fees at the time of building 
permit application.

c. A sidewalk must be constructed on the lot frontage prior to completion of building 
construction.
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